



REGEIVED-DEP CENTRAL DISTRICT OFFICE

2010 NOV 12 PM 2: 12

November 9, 2010

ENV-10-168

Mr. Tom Lubozynski, P.E. Waste Administrator Florida Department of Environmental Protection Central District, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 Orlando, FL 32803-3767

RE: Response to Inspection Report Transmittal dated November 4, 2010

Permit No. SO64-0078767-023 Tomoka Farms Road Landfill

Dear Mr. Lubozynski:

The purpose of this letter is to respond to the Inspection Report Transmittal dated November 4, 2010. For ease of reading this letter I have provided DEP comments then Volusia County's responses.

 Leachate seepage was observed in several areas on the south side slopes of the Class I landfill. The seepage appears to remain within the lined area of the landfill. The facility must continue to take corrective action to prevent leachate seepage in this area.

Response: The seepage areas on the south side slopes of the Class I Landfill were excavated and back filled with clean soil. Landfill staff will continue to monitor and address accordingly. Also, Volusia County currently has an Application for Permit Modification to Permit No. SF64-0078767-027 under review by the Department for partial closure to include the south side slopes. Volusia County received an RAI on October 14, 2010 and will respond with comments by November 14, 2010.

In response to a complaint, it was discovered that the facility uses processed biosolids (N-viro) to fill in dewatering ditches. The Department does not consider this material a solid waste; however, please provide the Department with analytical results concerning this material. The filling process regarding the use of this material must be outlined in the facility's operation plan.

Response: For analytical results on the N-Viro biosolids please refer to the monthly Monitoring Discharge Reports (DMRs) N-Viro submits to the Water Facilities Section, Permit No. FLA017086.

1990 Tomoka Farms Road • Port Orange, Florida 32128-3752 Tel: 386-947-2952 • Fax: 386-947-2955 Volusia County will forward a filling procedure for the Tomoka Farms Road

Landfill by December 4, 2010. These procedures will be added to the Operations

Plan as an update.

If you have any questions or need additional information please contact me at 386-947-2952 or by email at jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us or Chet Purves at cpurves@co.volusia.fl.us.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Stirk

Environmental Specialist III

Cc: Chet Purves, Construction Manager

file